
MONMOUTH COUNTY ASSOCIATION OF SCHOOL 
BUSINESS OFFICIALS 

 
General Meeting 

May 21, 2020 
 

CALL TO ORDER​: 

The regular meeting of the Monmouth County Association of School Business Officials was held              
on Thursday, May 21, 2020 using the Zoom meeting platform. President Corey Lowell called the               
meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. 

ROLL CALL​: 

No sign in sheet due to virtual platform.  No Associate Members in attendance. 

INTRODUCTION OF NEW MEMBERS, ASSOCIATE MEMBERS AND GUESTS: 

President Lowell asked any new members to introduce themselves.  The new Business 
Administrator from Farmingdale Public School, Kirsten Canuso, was in attendance. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Minutes from the April 2020 meeting were approved.  Motion by P. Lordi , seconded by S. 
Boyce.  All members were in favor. 

APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT 

The April 2020 Treasurer’s report was approved. Motion by M. Parry, seconded by P. Lordi to                
approve the Treasurer’s Report for April 2020.  All members were in favor. 

CORRESPONDENCE 

None 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

● NJASBO March Trustee meeting highlights 

● Timely topics: 

■ Aid-in-lieu - no official update 

■ Legislation from 5/14/2020: 



● Contractor payments - the group had a discussion regarding the 

progress of negotiations with transportation contractors in 

Monmouth County. 

● NJ Educators Health Plan 

■ CARES Act Education Stabilization Fund - the group discussed possible 

uses for the funds 

■ The group also discussed the Nonpublic Certification of Costs report 

 

EXECUTIVE COUNTY SUPERINTENDENT/BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR REPORT 

Dr. Lester Richens provided a brief update on the status of guidance from the NJDOE on various 
COVID-19 health closure related items.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

None 

PROPOSALS FOR MEMBERSHIP 

None 

OLD BUSINESS 

None. 

NEW BUSINESS 

None. 

COMMENTS FROM THE OFFICERS 

None. 

ADJOURNMENT​:   

A motion was made by R. Sanasac and seconded by C. Mullins to adjourn the meeting at 10:36 
a.m.  All members were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Amy P. Doherty 
 
Amy P. Doherty 
Secretary 


